
Address newsletter correspondence to:  

AUCKLAND ULYSSES NEWSLETTER 

C/ - KEVIN BRINKLEY 

426 PEACH HILL ROAD , RD 3 DURY, AUCKLAND 2579 

Email:   editor@ulyssesauckland.org.nz, brinkley@ihug.co.nz or 

auckland@ulysses.org.nz  

 

Newsletter submissions must reach the editor by the 20th of each month to be 

considered for inclusion.  

Printed Copies will be discontinued as of January 2016 please ensure we have 

your correct email address. If a paper copy is required the annual subscription 

will be $30. 11 monthly issues produced, January being the missing month.  

 

The printed newsletter is available for pick -up at the monthly Social night at the 

Manukau Cruising club. Copies not picked up by hand are mailed out.  

Please advise the editor of changes of address.  

 

Ulysses Club, Auckland Branch Newsletter is proudly printed (and supported ) by : 

Reprographics Copy Centre, 15 Auburn St Takapuna , Ph 486 2278 

September 2015  

  MAJOR   CLUBNIGHT  RAFFLE  SPONSOR 

For those calling from within Auckland please dial  379 -9050 



 2 

 

 

Where do we stand when riding and find ourselves in an accident? 

 

The Saga Ends?éI donôt think so. 

As promised we have collated the evidence that we have gathered which is a real eye opener 

for us that ride and are over 40 and we have prepared a presentation for this monthõs meeting. 

We may get to present it but given that we have a Fund Raising Proposal to discuss and if you are 

on the email list you would have received the proposal document, as I am expecting a lively dis-

cussion on it we may need to put it off till Octoberõs meeting. 

 

North Island Remembrance:  A great weekend was had by all even though it was brutally cold. 

Friday night for those who had decided to make a weekend of it, found a large contingent of 

members at the Cosie Club, catching up with old 

friends and acquaintances. Saturday saw numbers 

slowly growing with several groups coming across 

from Rotorua in bitterly cold and wet conditions 

with all the bikes going on the ride in assembling at 

the Sports Centre. We had approx. 100 bikes do 

the ride in with approx. 350 in attendance for the 

service. Thanks must go to Valerie Ottaway for de-

livering another touching service, also to Jacob, 

Ethan and Rebecca Brogden the grandchildren of 

Marlene Fisher and great grandchildren of Carl 

#272 & Grace #273 Fisher, who carried the books 

in. I have to make an apology to the piper whose 

name is Eric, not Ian, he did a magnificent job of 

piping the books in. At the end of the service òScruffó Geoff Young was presented with his 15 

yearsõ service award and thanked for his contribution to the creation of the remembrance patch. 

He championed the cause and designed the original 

patch, however I neglected to say that the final de-

sign of the patch was by North Harbourõs Sheriff 

òWebbyó Peter Webb. So big thanks go to Peter for 

his efforts on the finished article. òStoneyó Peter Stone 

well known by his signature welcome òMATE!ó sent his 

apologies, Stoney is very sick now after a long battle 

with Asbestosis (and the ACC) sadly this is one battle 

that cannot be won, but Peter has put up one hell of 

a fight and is still doing so as I write this. Thanks Stoney 

for your support and encouragement that you have 

given to me over the past few years that I have been 

at the helm of Auckland Branch. Next Yearõs North Island Remembrance Service will be held on 

the 13 th of August 2016 at the Great Lakes Centre in Taupo at 2pm. Please put this in your diaries 

and runs calendars. I encourage all members to make an effort to attend. And to those south of 

the Desert Road, can I suggest making a weekend of it in case of snow. Itõs a great weekend, 

donõt miss it.   
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More Photos from North Island Remembrance 2015  
 

 
Figure 3 Ride in Main Road Taupo 

 

 
Figure 4 Lake Side Rotorua 

 

We have some leftover badges, patches, flashes and rockers available so please buy these, or-

ders to _piper@xtra.co.nz  All funds from these go towards the cost of the day. If those in the 

South Island wish to purchase them they are most welcome.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:_piper@xtra.co.nz
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Classic and Custom Bike Show  15th  & 16 th of August: This event saw both Auckland and 

North Harbour with stands. We were supposed to be side by side but due to an admin error 

on Aucklandõs organisers part saw us quite a distance apart. Both branches used this as an 

opportunity for attracting new members to Ulysses. Phil Luckens was Aucklandõs organiser 

and Vaughan Nankivell North Harbourõs. Auckland had some success with a number of 

membership forms handed out and with some old members reapplying to join us.  

 

Photos from Classic and Custom Bike Show 2015  
 

 
Figure 5 Adrianne manning the Auckland stand, getting membership forms together 

 

 
Figure 6 from left to right Harley, Suzuki Ducati, Ducati Yamaha XS 750 


